St. Michael BEC, Klang ROSARY PRAYER Booklet



Table of Contents

1	JOY	FUL MYSTERIES (Mondays, Saturdays)	1
2	SOI	RROWFUL MYSTERIES (Tuesdays, Fridays)	21
3	GL(ORIOUS MYSTERIES (Wednesdays, Sundays)	42
4	LUI	MINOUS MYSTERIES (Thursdays)	62
5	INT	ENTIONS FOR EACH DECADE	82
6	OTI	HER CLOSING PRAYERS	84
	6.1	Prayer to Our Lady of Fatima	84
	6.2	The Memorare	85
	6.3	The Magnificat	86
	6.4	Psalm 51: Miserere	
	6.5	A Prayer For Family	88
	6.6	Prayer for Vocations	
	6.7	To The Blessed Virgin	90
	6.8	We Fly to Thy Patronage	
	6.9	St. Francis of Assisi's "Prayer for Peace"	
7	HY	MNS	
	7.1	Adore Te (Humbly We Adore Thee)	
	7.2	All Over The World	
	7.3	As The Dewy Shades Of Even	93
	7.4	Ave Maria	
	7.5	Ave Maria Of Fatima	
	7.6	Be Not Afraid	
	7.7	Come Holy Ghost	
	7.8	Daily, Daily Sing To Mary	
	7.9	Dear Lady of Fatima	
	7.10	Glory And Praise To Our God	
	7.11	5	
		Hail, Queen of Heaven	
	7.13	Holy Oueen, We Bend Before Thee	102

7.14	How Great Thou Art	.103
7.15	I Hear The Bells	.104
7.16	I'll Sing A Hymn To Mary	.105
	Lord Jesus We Enthrone You	
7.18	Macula Non Est In Te	.107
7.19	Mary Dearest Mother	.108
7.20	Mary Immaculate, Star Of The Morning	.109
7.21	Mary Is My Mother Too	.110
7.22	Mary Is Our Queen	.111
7.23	Mary's Song	.111
7.24	Mother Dear, O Pray For Me	.112
7.25	Mother Dearest, Mother Fairest	.113
7.26	O Come To The Throne Of Grace	.114
	O Mother Blest, Whom God Bestows	
7.28	O Purest Of Creatures	.116
7.29	O Queen, Yes, We Call You	.117
7.30	On This Day, O Beautiful Mother	.118
7.31	Salve Regina	.118
7.32	She Will Show Us The Promised One	.120
7.33	Spirit Of God	.121
7.34	Sweet Heart of Jesus! Fount of Love and Mercy.	.122
7.35	Trinity Song	.122
7.36	Virgin, Full Of Grace	.123
7.37	What A Friend We Have In Jesus	.124

1 JOYFUL MYSTERIES (Mondays, Saturdays)

Invitation to Pray

Leader Peace be with you, brothers and sisters in Christ, let us pray the Rosary in honour of our Blessed Mother.

The Sign of the Cross

All In the name of the Father, ♣and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen.

Opening Hymn

All Suitable hymn may be sung – See <u>Section 7</u> "Hymns".

Opening Prayer

All Come, O Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful, and enkindle in them the fire of your love.

Leader Send forth your Spirit, O Lord, and they shall be created.

All And You shall renew the face of the earth.

Leader Let us pray.

All God our Father, pour out the gifts of Your Holy Spirit on the world. You sent the Spirit on Your Church to begin the teaching of the Gospel: now let the Spirit continue to work in the world through the hearts of all who believe. Through Christ our Lord. Amen.

Leader You, O Lord, will open my lips.

All And my tongue shall announce Your name.

Leader Incline unto my aid, O God.

A11 O Lord, make haste to help me.

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the

Holy Spirit.

A11 As it was in the beginning, is now and ever shall be

world without end. Amen.

The Apostle's Creed Prayer

A11 I believe in God. the Father Almighty, Creator of heaven and earth. and in Jesus Christ, His only Son, our Lord, who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, born of the Virgin Mary, suffered under Pontius Pilate, was crucified, died and was buried; He descended into hell: on the third day He rose again from the dead; He ascended into heaven. and is seated at the right hand of God the Father Almighty;

from there He will come to judge the living and the dead.

I believe in the Holy Spirit, the Holy Catholic Church, the communion of Saints. the forgiveness of sins. the resurrection of the body. and life everlasting. Amen.

The Our Father Prayer

A11 Our Father, Who art in Heaven, hallowed by Thy name;

Thy Kingdom come;
Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.
Give us this day our daily bread;
and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those
who trespass against us;
and lead us not into temptation,
but deliver us from evil.
Amen.

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 3x)

Leader We pray for an increase in the gifts of faith, hope and love.

All Hail Mary, full of grace!
The Lord is with Thee.
Blessed art Thou among women
And Blessed is the fruit of Thy womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God
Pray for us sinners now
and at the hour of our death.
Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

All Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, as it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end.

Amen.

1st Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Humility

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the

1st Joyful Mystery:

The Annunciation of Our Lord

Luke 1:26-27

In the sixth month the angel Gabriel was sent by God to a town in Galilee called Nazareth, to a virgin betrothed to a man named Joseph, of the House of David; and the virgin's name was Mary.

Reflection

Leader

Mary's humility is at the heart of the meditations on the Annunciation. Because Mary humbled herself, God exalted her by choosing her to be the Mother of His Son. If you are to make progress in your spiritual life and your relationship with those you love, you must learn to imitate Mary's humility.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade"</u>)

The Our Father Prayer

Leader

Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

A11

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit;

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell. Lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

2nd Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Love of Neighbour

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 2nd Joyful Mystery:

The Visitation

Luke 1:39-42

Mary set out at that time and went as quickly as she could to a town in the hill country of Judah. She went into Zachariah's house and greeted Elizabeth. Now as soon as Elizabeth heard Mary's greeting, the child leapt in her womb and Elizabeth was filled with the Holy Spirit. She gave a loud cry and said, 'Of all women you are the most blessed, and blessed

is the fruit of your womb.

Reflection

Leader

In this mystery, Mary sets the example of neighbourly love. Immediately after the angel told Mary she would be the Mother of Jesus, she went to help her cousin who was also expecting a baby. Mary's response to this great news was to disregard her own needs and share her joy with Elizabeth. You too must share your blessings and joys with those you love. You can start by sharing the Rosary with them.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each</u> Decade")

The Our Father Prayer

Leader

Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader

Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All

Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

3rd Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Poverty of Spirit

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 3rd Joyful Mystery:

The Birth of Jesus

Luke 2:1-7

Now at this time Caesar Augustus issued a decree for a census of the whole world to be taken. This census – the first – took place while Quirinius was governor of Syria, and everyone went to his own town to be registered. So Joseph set out from the town of Nazareth in Galilee and travelled up to Judaea, to the town of David called Bethlehem, since he was of David's House and line, in order to be registered together with Mary, his betrothed, who was with child. While they were there the time came for her to have her child, and she gave birth to a son, her first born. She wrapped him in swaddling clothes, and laid him in a manger because there was no room for them at the inn.

Reflection

Leader

While Mary and Joseph were in Bethlehem, no one would give them a comfortable place to stay. Jesus was born in a stable. Would you have invited them into your home? Have you made room for them in your heart and room for Jesus in your life? The best way to start is by making room for the Rosary in your day.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade"</u>)

The Our Father Prayer

Leader

Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader

Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All

Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader

Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

4th Decade

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 4th Joyful Mystery:

The Presentation in the Temple

Luke 2:21-24

When the eighth day came and the child was to be circumcised, they gave him the name Jesus, the name the angel had given him before his conception. And when the day came for them to be purified as laid down by the Law of Moses, they took him up to Jerusalem to present him to the Lord observing what stands written in the Law of the Lord: Every first-born male must be consecrated to the Lord and also to offer in sacrifice, in accordance with what is said in the Law of the Lord, a pair of turtledoves or two young pigeons.

Reflection

Leader This mystery shows the importance of being faithful to your duties. Keep your religious obligations without delay, just as Mary and Joseph did when they took the baby Jesus to the temple to offer Him

to God as was the Jewish law. Learn to embrace your duties and fulfill them faithfully.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade")

The Our Father Prayer

Leader Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

5th Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Piety

Leader

Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 5th Joyful Mystery:

The Finding of Jesus in the Temple

Luke 2:41-47

Every year his parents used to go to Jerusalem for the feast of the Passover. When he was twelve years old, they went up for the feast as usual. When they were on their way home after the feast, the boy Jesus stayed behind in Jerusalem without his parents knowing it. They assumed he was with the caravan, and it was only after a day's journey that they went to look for him among their relations and acquaintances. When they failed to find him they went back to Jerusalem looking for him everywhere. Three days later, they found him in the Temple, sitting among the doctors, listening to them, and asking them questions; and all those who heard him were astounded at his intelligence and his replies.

Reflection

Leader

Jesus, Mary and Joseph went to Jerusalem in observance of a religious celebration. This mystery teaches your family to live, work and pray together. Praying a family Rosary every day is a sure way of accomplishing this goal.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from Section 5 "Intentions For Each

Decade")

The Our Father Prayer

Leader Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven, especially those in most need of thy mercy.

The Closing Prayers

The Hail Holy Queen Prayer

All Hail, holy Queen, Mother of Mercy!

Hail our life, our sweetness, and our hope! To you do we cry, poor banished children of Eve; to you do we send up our sighs, mourning and weeping in this valley of tears.

Turn then, most gracious Advocate, your eyes of mercy towards us;

and after this our exile, show unto us the blessed fruit of your womb, Jesus.

O clement, O loving, O sweet Virgin Mary!

Leader Pray for us, most Holy Mother of God.

That we may be made worthy of the pro-

That we may be made worthy of the promises of Christ.

Leader Let us pray.

All O God, whose only begotten Son, by His life, death and resurrection, has purchased for us the rewards of everlasting life, grant, we pray, that meditating upon these mysteries in the most Holy Rosary of the Blessed Virgin Mary, we may imitate what they contain and obtain what they promised. Through the same Christ, our Lord.

Litany of The Blessed Virgin Mary

Leader Lord, have mercy on us.
All Lord, have mercy on us.

Amen.

Leader Christ, have mercy on us. All Christ, have mercy on us.

Leader Lord, have mercy on us. All Lord, have mercy on us.

Leader Christ, hear us. All Christ, hear us.

Leader Christ, graciously hear us.
All Christ, graciously hear us.

Leader God, the father of heaven

All Have mercy on us.

Leader God, the Son, Redeemer of the world

All Have mercy on us.

Leader God, the Holy Spirit. All Have mercy on us.

Leader Holy Trinity, One God All Have mercy on us.

Leader Holy Mary All Pray for us.

Leader Holy Mother of God

All Pray for us.

Leader Holy Virgin of Virgins

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of Christ All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of Divine Grace

Leader Mother most Pure A11

Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Chaste

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother Inviolate

Pray for us. **A11**

Leader Mother Undefiled

Pray for us. **A11**

Leader Mother most Amiable

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Admirable

All Pray for us.

Mother of Good Counsel Leader

A11 Pray for us.

Leader Mother of our Creator

Pray for us. All

Leader Mother of our Saviour

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of the Church

Pray for us. A11

Leader Virgin most Prudent

Pray for us. A11

Leader Virgin most Venerable

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Renowned

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Powerful

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most merciful

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most faithful

All Pray for us.

Leader Mirror of Justice

All Pray for us.

Leader Seat of Wisdom

All Pray for us.

Leader Cause of our Joy

All Pray for us.

Leader Spiritual Vessel

All Pray for us.

Leader Vessel of Honour

All Pray for us.

Leader Singular Vessel of Devotion

Leader Mystical Rose All Pray for us.

Leader Tower of David All Pray for us.

Leader Tower of Ivory All Pray for us.

Leader House of Gold All Pray for us.

Leader Ark of the Covenant

All Pray for us.

Leader Gate of Heaven All Pray for us.

Leader Morning Star All Pray for us.

Leader Health of the Sick

All Pray for us.

Leader Refuge of Sinners

All Pray for us.

Leader Comforter of the Afflicted

All Pray for us.

Leader Help of Christians

Leader Queen of Angels All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Patriachs

All Pray for us.

Leaer Queen of Prophets

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Apostles

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Martyrs

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Confessors

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Virgins

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of all Saints

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen Conceived without Original Sin

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen Assumed into Heaven

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of the Most Holy Rosary

Leader Queen of the Family

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Peace All Pray for us.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

All Spare us, O Lord.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

All Graciously hear us, O Lord.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

All Have mercy on us.

Leader Pray for us, O Holy Mother of God

All That we may be made worthy of the promises of

Christ.

Leader Let us pray.

All Grant that we your servants, Lord, may enjoy

unfailing health of mind and body, and through the prayers of the ever blessed Virgin Mary in her glory, free us from our sorrows in this world and give us eternal happiness in the next. Through Christ our

Lord. Amen.

Other closing prayers may be recited here - <u>See Section 6 "Other Closing Prayers"</u>.

Prayer For The Pope's Intentions

Leader O Mother of the Redeemer, we humbly pray that you grant the Holy Father's worthy intentions while bestowing upon him all the graces and blessings reserved for him by God the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit.

All
Our Father, Who art in Heaven,
hallowed by Thy name;
Thy Kingdom come;
Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.
Give us this day our daily bread;
and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those
who trespass against us;
and lead us not into temptation,
but deliver us from evil. Amen.

Hail Mary, full of grace!
The Lord is with Thee.
Blessed art Thou among women
And Blessed is the fruit of Thy womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God
Pray for us sinners now
and at the hour of our death. Amen.

Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, as it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

Prayer to St. Michael The Archangel

All St. Michael the Archangel, defend us in battle.

Be our safeguard against the wickedness and snares of the Devil.

May God rebuke him, we humbly pray, and do thou,

O Prince of the heavenly hosts, by the power of God, cast into hell Satan, and all the evil spirits, who prowl about the world seeking the ruin of souls.

Amen.

Closing Hymn

All Suitable hymn may be sung – See <u>Section 7</u> "Hymns".

Sign of the Cross

All In the name of the Father, ♣and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen.

2 SORROWFUL MYSTERIES (Tuesdays, Fridays)

Invitation to Pray

Leader Peace be with you, brothers and sisters in Christ, let us pray the Rosary in honour of our Blessed Mother.

The Sign of the Cross

All In the name of the Father, **¥**and of the Son, and of

the Holy Spirit. Amen.

Opening Hymn

All Suitable hymn may be sung – see <u>Section 7</u> "Hymns".

Opening Prayer

All Come, O Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful,

and enkindle in them the fire of your love.

Leader Send forth your Spirit, O Lord, and they shall be

created.

All And You shall renew the face of the earth.

Leader Let us pray.

All God our Father, pour out the gifts of Your Holy Spirit on the world. You sent the Spirit on Your Church to begin the teaching of the Gospel: now let the Spirit continue to work in the world through the hearts of all who believe. Through Christ our Lord.

Amen.

Leader You, O Lord, will open my lips.

All And my tongue shall announce Your name.

Leader Incline unto my aid, O God.
All O Lord, make haste to help me.

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the

Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now and ever shall be

world without end. Amen.

The Apostle's Creed Prayer

All I believe in God,

the Father Almighty,

Creator of heaven and earth,

and in Jesus Christ, His only Son, our Lord,

who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, born of the Virgin Mary, suffered under Pontius Pilate, was crucified, died and was buried; He descended into hell; on the third day He rose again from the dead; He ascended into heaven, and is seated at the right hand of God the Father Almighty; from there He will come to judge the living and the dead.

I believe in the Holy Spirit, the Holy Catholic Church, the communion of Saints, the forgiveness of sins, the resurrection of the body, and life everlasting. Amen.

The Our Father Prayer

All
Our Father, Who art in Heaven,
hallowed by Thy name;
Thy Kingdom come;
Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.
Give us this day our daily bread;
and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those
who trespass against us;
and lead us not into temptation,
but deliver us from evil.
Amen.

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 3x)

Leader We pray for an increase in the gifts of faith, hope

and love.

All Hail Mary, full of grace!
The Lord is with Thee.
Blessed art Thou among women
And Blessed is the fruit of Thy womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God
Pray for us sinners now
and at the hour of our death.
Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

All Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, as it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end.

Amen.

1st Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: God's Will be Done

Leader

Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 1st Sorrowful Mystery:

The Agony In The Garden

Matthew 26:36-39

The Jesus came with them to a small estate called Gethsemane; and he said to his disciples, 'Stay here while I go over there to pray'. He took Peter and the two suns of Zebedee with them. And sadness came over him, and great distress. The he said to them, 'My souls is sorrowful to the point of death. Wait

here and keep awake with me.' And going on a little further he fell on his face and prayed. 'My Father,' he said 'if it is possible, let this cup pass me by. Nevertheless, let it be as you, not I, would have it.'

Reflection

Leader

Jesus experienced great agony and showed you the way to confront your own sufferings. You must imitate Jesus and turn to God in prayer at these times. When you pray, remember to be open to God's will for you, even as you ask Him to relieve your sufferings, just as Jesus did at Gethsemane.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade"</u>)

The Our Father Prayer

Leader

Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader

Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All

Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit:

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell. Lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

2nd Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Mortification

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 2nd Sorrowful Mystery:

The Scourging at The Pillar

Matthew 27:26

Then he released Barabbas for them. He ordered Jesus to be first scourged and then handed over to be cruficied.

Reflection

Leader The whips that scourged Jesus were caused by our sins. With Jesus' scourging in mind, commit yourself to never again offend God by keeping your thoughts, words and deeds pure.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade"</u>)

The Our Father Prayer

Leader Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

3rd Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Reign of Christ in our Hearts

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 3rd Sorrowful Mystery:

The Crowning With Thorns

Matthew 27:27-29

The governor's soldiers took Jesus with them into the Praetorium and collected the whole cohort round him. Then they stripped him and made him wear a scarlet cloak, and having twisted some thorns into a crown they put this on his head and placed a reed in his right hand. To make fun of him they knelt to him saying, 'Hail, king of the Jews!'

Reflection

Leader

When thinking of the terrible crown of thorns Jesus was forced to wear, keep in mind He wore this crown in expiation for the sins of thought. Keep your mind free from trouble. Do not worry endlessly or be anxious about anything. Keep your thoughts holy and fixed on Jesus and things that are not of this world.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade"</u>)

The Our Father Prayer

Leader

Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

4th Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Patience in Suffering

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 4th Sorrowful Mystery:

The Carrying Of The Cross

Mark 15:21-22

They enlisted a passer-by, Simon of Cyrene, father of Alexander and Rufus, who was coming in from the country, to carry his cross. They brought Jesus to the place called Golgotha, which means the place of the skull.

Reflection

Leader Jesus' patience is the focus of His agonising way of the cross. Jesus embraced His cross because it was the will of God and the purpose of His mission to redeem fallen man. You must follow Jesus' example by embracing the trials and sufferings of your daily life and uniting them to His sufferings.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade"</u>)

The Our Father Prayer

Leader Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

5th Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Pardoning of Injuries

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 5th Sorrowful Mystery:

The Cruxifixion and Death of Jesus

Luke 23:33-46

When they reached the place called The Skull, they crucified him there and the two criminals, one one the right, the other on the left. Jesus said, 'Father, forgive them; they do not know what they are doing'. Then they cast lots to share out his clothing. The people stayed there watching him. As for the leaders, they jeered at him. 'He saved others,' they said 'let him save himself if he is the Christ of God. the Chosen One.' The soldiers mocked him too, and when they approached to offer vinegar they said, 'If you are the king of the Jews, save yourself'. Above him there was an inscription: 'This is the King of the Jews'. One of the criminals hanging there abused him. 'Are you not the Christ?' he said. 'Save yourself and us as well.' But the other spoke up and rebuked him. 'Have you no fear of God at all?' he said. 'You got the same sentence as he did, but in our case we deserved it: we are paying for what we did. But this man has done nothing wrong. Jesus,' he said 'remember me when you come into your

kingdom.' 'Indeed, I promise you,' he replied 'today you will be with me in paradise.' It was now about the sixth hour and, with the sun eclipsed, a darkness came over the whole land until the ninth hour. The veil of the Temple was torn right down the middle; and when Jesus had cried out in a loud voice, he said, 'Father, into your hands I commit my spirit'. With these words he breathed his last.

Reflection

Leader

The cruxifixion is Jesus' ultimate act of redemption. This act of redemption was necessary because God, being a just God, desired that mankind make reparation for the disobedience of Adam and Eve. Only man could repent for his sin. For this reason, God became man in the person of Jesus and suffered and died on the cross. Jesus did this for you. In return, you must strive to increase in all the virtues and persevere in faith.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade"</u>)

The Our Father Prayer

Leader

Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

A11

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven, especially those in most need of thy mercy.

The Closing Prayers

The Hail Holy Queen Prayer

All Hail, holy Queen, Mother of Mercy!
Hail our life, our sweetness, and our hope!
To you do we cry, poor banished children of Eve;
to you do we send up our sighs, mourning and
weeping in this valley of tears.
Turn then, most gracious Advocate, your eyes of
mercy towards us;
and after this our exile, show unto us the blessed
fruit of your womb, Jesus.
O clement, O loving, O sweet Virgin Mary!

Leader Pray for us, most Holy Mother of God.

All That we may be made worthy of the promises of Christ.

Leader Let us pray.

All

O God, whose only begotten Son, by His life, death and resurrection, has purchased for us the rewards of everlasting life, grant, we pray, that meditating upon these mysteries in the most Holy Rosary of the Blessed Virgin Mary, we may imitate what they contain and obtain what they promised. Through the same Christ, our Lord.

Amen.

Litany of The Blessed Virgin Mary

Leader Lord, have mercy on us. All Lord, have mercy on us.

Leader Christ, have mercy on us. All Christ, have mercy on us.

Leader Lord, have mercy on us. All Lord, have mercy on us.

Leader Christ, hear us. All Christ, hear us.

Leader Christ, graciously hear us.
All Christ, gracioiusly hear us.

Leader God, the father of heaven All Have mercy on us.

Leader God, the Son, Redeemer of the world

All Have mercy on us.

Leader God, the Holy Spirit. All Have mercy on us.

Leader Holy Trinity, One God All Have mercy on us.

Leader Holy Mary All Pray for us.

Leader Holy Mother of God All Pray for us.

Leader Holy Virgin of Virgins All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of Christ All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of Divine Grace

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Pure All Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Chaste
All Pray for us.

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother Inviolate All Pray for us.

Leader Mother Undefiled

Leader Mother most Amiable

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Admirable

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of Good Counsel

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of our Creator

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of our Saviour

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of the Church

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Prudent

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Venerable

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Renowned

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Powerful

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most merciful

Leader Virgin most faithful

All Pray for us.

Leader Mirror of Justice

All Pray for us.

Leader Seat of Wisdom All Pray for us.

Leader Cause of our Joy

All Pray for us.

Leader Spiritual Vessel All Pray for us.

Leader Vessel of Honour

All Pray for us.

Leader Singular Vessel of Devotion

All Pray for us.

Leader Mystical Rose All Pray for us.

Leader Tower of David All Pray for us.

Leader Tower of Ivory All Pray for us.

Leader House of Gold

Leader Ark of the Covenant

All Pray for us.

Leader Gate of Heaven All Pray for us.

Leader Morning Star All Pray for us.

Leader Health of the Sick All Pray for us.

Leader Refuge of Sinners All Pray for us.

Leader Comforter of the Afflicted

All Pray for us.

Leader Help of Christians

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Angels All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Patriachs All Pray for us.

Leaer Queen of Prophets All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Apostles

Leader Queen of Martyrs

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Confessors

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Virgins

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of all Saints

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen Conceived without Original Sin

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen Assumed into Heaven

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of the Most Holy Rosary

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of the Family

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Peace All Pray for us.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

All Spare us, O Lord.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

A11 Graciously hear us, O Lord.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

A11 Have mercy on us.

Pray for us, O Holy Mother of God Leader

A11 That we may be made worthy of the promises of

Christ.

Leader Let us pray.

A11 Grant that we your servants, Lord, may enjoy unfailing health of mind and body, and through the prayers of the ever blessed Virgin Mary in her glory, free us from our sorrows in this world and give us eternal happiness in the next. Through Christ our Lord.

Amen.

Other closing prayers may be recited here - see Section 6 "Other Closing Prayers".

Prayer for the Pope's Intentions

O Mother of the Redeemer, we humbly pray that Leader you grant the Holy Father's worthy intentions while bestowing upon him all the graces and blessings reserved for him by God the Father, the Son and the

Holy Spirit.

A11 Our Father, Who art in Heaven,

> hallowed by Thy name; Thy Kingdom come;

Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

Give us this day our daily bread:

and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those

who trespass against us; and lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil. Amen.

Hail Mary, full of grace!
The Lord is with Thee.
Blessed art Thou among women
And Blessed is the fruit of Thy womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God
Pray for us sinners now
and at the hour of our death. Amen.

Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, as it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

Prayer to St. Michael The Archangel

All
St. Michael the Archangel,
defend us in battle.
Be our safeguard against the wickedness and snares
of the Devil.
May God rebuke him, we humbly pray,
and do thou,
O Prince of the heavenly hosts,
by the power of God,
cast into hell Satan,
and all the evil spirits,
who prowl about the world
seeking the ruin of souls.

Amen.

Closing Hymn

All Suitable hymn may be sung – see <u>Section 7</u> "Hymns".

Sign of the Cross

All In the name of the Father, ♣and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen.

3 GLORIOUS MYSTERIES (Wednesdays, Sundays)

Invitation to Pray

Leader Peace be with you, brothers and sisters in Christ, let us pray the Rosary in honour of our Blessed Mother.

The Sign of the Cross

All In the name of the Father, ♣and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen.

Opening Hymn

All Suitable hymn may be sung – see <u>Section 7</u> "Hymns".

Opening Prayer

All Come, O Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful, and enkindle in them the fire of your love.

Leader Send forth your Spirit, O Lord, and they shall be created.

All And You shall renew the face of the earth.

Leader Let us pray.

All God our Father, pour out the gifts of Your Holy Spirit on the world. You sent the Spirit on Your Church to begin the teaching of the Gospel: now let the Spirit continue to work in the world through the hearts of all who believe. Through Christ our Lord.

Amen.

Leader You, O Lord, will open my lips.

All And my tongue shall announce Your name.

Leader Incline unto my aid, O God.
All O Lord, make haste to help me.

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the

Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now and ever shall be world without end. Amen.

The Apostle's Creed Prayer

All I believe in God,
the Father Almighty,
Creator of heaven and earth,
and in Jesus Christ, His only Son, our Lord,
who was conceived by the Holy Spirit,
born of the Virgin Mary,
suffered under Pontius Pilate,
was crucified, died and was buried;
He descended into hell;
on the third day He rose again from the dead;
He ascended into heaven,
and is seated at the right hand of God the Father
Almighty;
from there He will come to judge the living and the

dead.

I believe in the Holy Spirit, the Holy Catholic Church, the communion of Saints, the forgiveness of sins, the resurrection of the body, and life everlasting. Amen.

The Our Father Prayer

All
Our Father, Who art in Heaven,
hallowed by Thy name;
Thy Kingdom come;
Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.
Give us this day our daily bread;
and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those
who trespass against us;
and lead us not into temptation,
but deliver us from evil.
Amen.

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 3x)

Leader We pray for an increase in the gifts of faith, hope and love.

All Hail Mary, full of grace!
The Lord is with Thee.
Blessed art Thou among women
And Blessed is the fruit of Thy womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God
Pray for us sinners now
and at the hour of our death.
Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

All Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, as it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end.

Amen.

1st Decade Fruit of the Mystery: Faith

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 1st Glorious Mystery:

The Resurrection of the Lord

Luke 24:1-8

On the first day of the week, at the first sign of dawn, they went to the tomb with the spices they had prepared. They found that the stone had been rolled away from the tomb, but on entering discovered that the body of the Lord Jesus was not there. As they stood there not knowing what to think, two men in brilliant clothes suddenly appeard at their side. Terrified, the women lowered their eyes. But the two men said to them, 'Why look among the dead for someone who is alive? He is not here; he has risen. Remember what he told you when he was still in Galilee: that the Son of Man had to be handed over into the power of sinful men and be crucified, and rise again on the third day?' And they remembered his words.

Reflection

Leader Your faith in Jesus should be firmly founded in this mystery, Jesus' Resurrection. You must spread this faith by leading a holy life. Never let an opportunity pass when you can be an example of Jesus' love.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade"</u>)

The Our Father Prayer

Leader Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit;

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the

fires of hell. Lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

2nd Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Hope

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 2^{nd} Glorious Mystery:

The Ascension of Jesus into Heaven

Mark 16:19

And so the Lord Jesus, after he had spoken to them, was taken up into heaven: there at the right hand of God he took his place, while they, going out, preached everywhere, the Lord working with them and confirming the word by the signs that accompanied it.

Reflection

Leader

Jesus' Ascension brings hope to those here on earth. Jesus ascended into heaven before the Apostles' very eyes. Jesus is in heaven now waiting to greet you. You will find peace as you learn to embrace your crosses and eagerly await the day you will be united with Jesus and His Mother Mary and with all the angels and the saints.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade")

The Our Father Prayer

Leader Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy

name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

3rd Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Gifts of the Holy Spirit

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 3rd Glorious Mystery:

The Descent of the Holy Spirit

Acts 2:1-4

When Pentecost day came round, they had all met in one room, when suddenly they heard what sounded like a powerful wind from heaven, the noise of which filled the entire house in which they were sitting; and something appeard to them that seemed like tongues of fire; these separated and came to rest on the head of each of them. They were all filled with the Holy Spirit, and began to speak foreign languages as the Spirit gave them the gift of speech.

Reflection

Leader

The descent of the Holy Spirit should awaken in you a deep love of God. Jesus sent the third Person of the Blessed Trinity, the Holy Spirit, to guide and protect the Church and to pour out His gifts upon her members. Become familiar with these gifts and learn to use them in your own life, for your good and for the good of all those you love. Don't let these marvelous gifts go to waste. Thank God for loving you so much. Not only did He become Man to die for your sins, He also send His Spirit to guide and protect you and His Church.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade"</u>)

The Our Father Prayer

Leader

Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against

us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

4th Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Devotion to Mary

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 4th Glorious Mystery:

The Assumption of Mary into Heaven

Luke 1:48-49

Yes, from this day forward all generations will call me blessed, for the Almighty has done great things for me.

Reflection

Leader

Jesus took Mary, body and soul up to Heaven, where He had a place prepared for her. Mary had perfected all virtues and her life resembled the life of Jesus in all things. The more you practise the virtues, the holier you will become and soon you too can make your life a reflection of Jesus'.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade")

The Our Father Prayer

Leader

Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

A11

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader

Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All

Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader

Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

A11

As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

5th Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Grace of Final Perseverance

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 5th Glorious Mystery:

The Coronation of Mary in Heaven

Revelation 12:1

Now a great sign appeared in heaven: a woman, adorned with the sun, standing on the moon, and with the twelve stars on her head for a crown.

Reflection

Leader

Because Mary shared in all Jesus' sufferings and because her life so perfectly resembled His, she was rewarded and crowned Queen of heaven and earth. She is a good Queen who wishes to distribute the many graces Jesus has given her upon her children if they just ask.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade")

The Our Father Prayer

Leader Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy

name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven, especially those in most need of thy mercy.

The Closing Prayers

The Hail Holy Queen Prayer

All Hail, holy Queen, Mother of Mercy!
Hail our life, our sweetness, and our hope!
To you do we cry, poor banished children of Eve;
to you do we send up our sighs, mourning and
weeping in this valley of tears.

Turn then, most gracious Advocate, your eyes of mercy towards us;

and after this our exile, show unto us the blessed fruit of your womb, Jesus.

O clement, O loving, O sweet Virgin Mary!

Leader Pray for us, most Holy Mother of God.

All That we may be made worthy of the promises of Christ.

Leader Let us pray.

All O God, whose only begotten Son, by His life, death and resurrection, has purchased for us the rewards of everlasting life, grant, we pray, that meditating upon these mysteries in the most Holy Rosary of the Blessed Virgin Mary, we may imitate what they contain and obtain what they promised. Through the same Christ, our Lord.

Amen.

Litany of The Blessed Virgin Mary

Leader Lord, have mercy on us.
All Lord, have mercy on us.

Leader Christ, have mercy on us. All Christ, have mercy on us.

Leader Lord, have mercy on us.
All Lord, have mercy on us.

Leader Christ, hear us. All Christ, hear us.

Leader Christ, graciously hear us. Christ, gracioiusly hear us. A11

Leader God, the father of heaven

All Have mercy on us.

Leader God, the Son, Redeemer of the world

All Have mercy on us.

Leader God, the Holy Spirit. All Have mercy on us.

Leader Holy Trinity, One God All Have mercy on us.

Leader Holy Mary Pray for us. A11

Leader Holy Mother of God

A11 Pray for us.

Leader Holy Virgin of Virgins

A11 Pray for us.

Mother of Christ Leader A11 Pray for us.

Leader Mother of Divine Grace

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Pure All

Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Chaste

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother Inviolate

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother Undefiled

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Amiable

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Admirable

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of Good Counsel

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of our Creator

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of our Saviour

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of the Church

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Prudent

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Venerable

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Renowned

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Powerful

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most merciful

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most faithful

All Pray for us.

Leader Mirror of Justice

All Pray for us.

Leader Seat of Wisdom

All Pray for us.

Leader Cause of our Joy

All Pray for us.

Leader Spiritual Vessel

All Pray for us.

Leader Vessel of Honour

All Pray for us.

Leader Singular Vessel of Devotion

All Pray for us.

Leader Mystical Rose

All Pray for us.

Leader Tower of David All Pray for us.

Leader Tower of Ivory All Pray for us.

Leader House of Gold All Pray for us.

Leader Ark of the Covenant

All Pray for us.

Leader Gate of Heaven All Pray for us.

Leader Morning Star All Pray for us.

Leader Health of the Sick

All Pray for us.

Leader Refuge of Sinners All Pray for us.

Till Truy for us.

Leader Comforter of the Afflicted All Pray for us.

Leader Help of Christians

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Angels All Pray for us. Leader Queen of Patriachs

All Pray for us.

Leaer Queen of Prophets

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Apostles

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Martyrs

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Confessors

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Virgins

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of all Saints

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen Conceived without Original Sin

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen Assumed into Heaven

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of the Most Holy Rosary

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of the Family

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Peace All Pray for us.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

All Spare us, O Lord.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

All Graciously hear us, O Lord.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

All Have mercy on us.

Leader Pray for us, O Holy Mother of God

All That we may be made worthy of the promises of

Christ.

Leader Let us pray.

All
Grant that we your servants, Lord, may enjoy unfailing health of mind and body, and through the prayers of the ever blessed Virgin Mary in her glory, free us from our sorrows in this world and give us eternal happiness in the next. Through Christ our

Lord. Amen.

Other closing prayers may be recited here - see Section 6 "Other Closing Prayers".

Prayer for the Pope's Intentions

Leader O Mother of the Redeemer, we humbly pray that you grant the Holy Father's worthy intentions while bestowing upon him all the graces and blessings reserved for him by God the Father, the Son and the

Holy Spirit.

All
Our Father, Who art in Heaven,
hallowed by Thy name;
Thy Kingdom come;
Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.
Give us this day our daily bread;
and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those
who trespass against us;
and lead us not into temptation,
but deliver us from evil. Amen.

Hail Mary, full of grace!
The Lord is with Thee.
Blessed art Thou among women
And Blessed is the fruit of Thy womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God
Pray for us sinners now
and at the hour of our death. Amen.

Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, as it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

Prayer to St. Michael The Archangel

All St. Michael the Archangel, defend us in battle.

Be our safeguard against the wickedness and snares of the Devil.

May God rebuke him, we humbly pray, and do thou,

O Prince of the heavenly hosts, by the power of God, cast into hell Satan, and all the evil spirits, who prowl about the world seeking the ruin of souls. Amen.

Closing Hymn

All Suitable hymn may be sung – see <u>Section 7</u> "Hymns".

Sign of the Cross

All In the name of the Father, ★and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen.

4 LUMINOUS MYSTERIES (Thursdays)

Invitation to Pray

Leader Peace be with you, brothers and sisters in Christ, let us pray the Rosary in honour of our Blessed Mother.

The Sign of the Cross

All In the name of the Father, ★and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen.

Opening Hymn

All Suitable hymn may be sung – see <u>Section 7</u> "Hymns".

Opening Prayer

All Come, O Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful,

and enkindle in them the fire of your love.

Leader Send forth your Spirit, O Lord, and they shall be

created.

All And You shall renew the face of the earth.

Leader Let us pray.

All God our Father, pour out the gifts of Your Holy

Spirit on the world. You sent the Spirit on Your Church to begin the teaching of the Gospel: now let the Spirit continue to work in the world through the hearts of all who believe. Through Christ our Lord.

Amen.

Leader You, O Lord, will open my lips.

All And my tongue shall announce Your name.

Leader Incline unto my aid, O God.
All O Lord, make haste to help me.

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the

Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now and ever shall be

world without end. Amen.

The Apostle's Creed Prayer

All I believe in God,

the Father Almighty,

Creator of heaven and earth,

and in Jesus Christ, His only Son, our Lord,

who was conceived by the Holy Spirit,

born of the Virgin Mary,

suffered under Pontius Pilate,

was crucified, died and was buried;

He descended into hell;

on the third day He rose again from the dead;

He ascended into heaven, and is seated at the right hand of God the Father Almighty;

from there He will come to judge the living and the dead.

I believe in the Holy Spirit, the Holy Catholic Church, the communion of Saints, the forgiveness of sins, the resurrection of the body, and life everlasting. Amen.

The Our Father Prayer

All
Our Father, Who art in Heaven,
hallowed by Thy name;
Thy Kingdom come;
Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.
Give us this day our daily bread;
and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those
who trespass against us;
and lead us not into temptation,
but deliver us from evil.
Amen.

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 3x)

Leader We pray for an increase in the gifts of faith, hope and love.

All Hail Mary, full of grace!
The Lord is with Thee.
Blessed art Thou among women
And Blessed is the fruit of Thy womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God

Pray for us sinners now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

All Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, as it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end.
Amen.

1st Decade

Leader

Fruit of the Mystery: Openness to the Holy Spirit Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 1st Luminous Mystery:

The Baptism of Jesus

Matthew 3:16-17

As soon as Jesus was baptised he came up from the water, and suddenly the heavens opened and he saw the Spirit of God descending like a dove and coming down on him. And a voice spoke from heaven, 'This is my Son, the Beloved; my favour rests on him'.

Reflection

Leader When Jesus was baptised, He was instituting the sacrament of baptism. This sacrament washes away

original sin from your soul and makes you a brother or sister of Jesus and a child of God. As a child of God, you are an heir to heaven. To receive heaven

65

as your reward, you must make your life a reflection of Jesus' the way Mary did. To accomplish this, you must study their lives.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each</u> Decade")

The Our Father Prayer

Leader Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit;

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell. Lead all souls to heaven especially

those in most need of thy mercy.

2nd Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: To Jesus through Mary Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the

2nd Luminous Mystery:

The Wedding Feast At Cana

John 2:1-5

Three days later there was a wedding at Cana in Galilee. The mother of Jesus was there, and Jesus and his disciples had also been invited. When they ran out of wine, since the wine provided for the wedding was all finished, the mother of Jesus said to him, 'They have no wine'. Jesus said 'Woman, why turn to me? My hour has not come yet.' His mother said to the servants, 'Do whatever he tells you'.

Reflection

Leader

Leader

Mary was not only present at Jesus' first miracle at the wedding feast at Cana. He performed it at her request. Let this be a lesson to you. Mary is the perfect advocate and mother to you because Jesus fulfils every one of Mary's requests. Bring all your worries and concerns to her and she will present them to Jesus her Son on your behalf.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade"</u>)

The Our Father Prayer

Leader Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

3rd Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Christian Witness and Conversion

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 3rd Luminous Mystery:

The Proclamation of The Kingdom of God

Mark 1:15

'The time has come' he said 'and the kingdom of God is close at hand. Repent, and believe the Good News.'

Reflection

Leader

This mystery which sets Jesus up as King of not only your heart, but also of the entire world, begs you to be courageous enough to be a true follower of Jesus in both your personal and public life.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each</u> Decade")

The Our Father Prayer

Leader

Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader

Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All

Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

4th Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Desire for Holiness

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 4th Luminous Mystery:

The Transfiguration

Matthew 17:1-2

Six days later, Jesus took with him Peter and James and his brother John and led them up a high mountain where they could be alone. There in their presence he was transfigured: his face shone like the sun and his clothes became as white as the light.

Reflection

Leader

This mystery recalls Jesus being transfigured into a glorious state on Mount Tabor. It is a foreshadowing of the glory to come. Let it bring to your mind the glory that awaits you when you pass from this life. You must desire holiness, and you must learn to accept and make the necessary sacrifices to attain it. Remember, without the cross, there is no crown.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each Decade")</u>

The Our Father Prayer

Leader Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven especially those in most need of thy mercy.

5th Decade

Fruit of the Mystery: Eucharistic Adoration

Leader Come Holy Spirit, be with us as we meditate on the 5th Luminous Mystery:

The Institution of the Eucharist

Matthew 26:26

Now as they were eating, Jesus took some bread, and when he had said blessing he broke it and gave it to the disciples. 'Take it and eat;' he said 'this is my body.'

Reflection

Leader

At the Last Supper, Jesus instituted the Eucharist. When you receive Jesus in the Holy Eucharist, a union between Him and you is created. This bond creates in you a holy life that is filled with peace because Jesus is the source of all holiness and you must learn to accept and make the necessary sacrifices to attain it. Remember, without the cross, there is no crown.

We offer this decade and pray for ... (choose one intention from <u>Section 5 "Intentions For Each</u> Decade")

The Our Father Prayer

Leader

Our Father, who art in heaven; hallowed be Thy name; Thy kingdom come; Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

All

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us, and lead us not into temptation; but deliver us

from evil. Amen

The Hail Mary Prayer (Recite 10x)

Leader Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is with thee; blessed art thou among women and blessed is the fruit of thy womb, Jesus.

All Holy Mary, Mother of God, pray for us sinners, now and at the hour of our death. Amen.

The Glory Be Prayer

Leader Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit.

All As it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

The Fatima Prayer

All O my Jesus, forgive us our sins. Save us from the fires of hell, lead all souls to heaven, especially those in most need of thy mercy.

The Closing Prayers

The Hail Holy Queen Prayer

All Hail, holy Queen, Mother of Mercy!
Hail our life, our sweetness, and our hope!
To you do we cry, poor banished children of Eve;
to you do we send up our sighs, mourning and
weeping in this valley of tears.
Turn then, most gracious Advocate, your eyes of
mercy towards us;
and after this our exile, show unto us the blessed
fruit of your womb, Jesus.
O clement, O loving, O sweet Virgin Mary!

Leader Pray for us, most Holy Mother of God.

All That we may be made worthy of the promises of

Christ.

Leader Let us pray.

All O God, whose only begotten Son, by His life, death and resurrection, has purchased for us the rewards of everlasting life, grant, we pray, that meditating upon these mysteries in the most Holy Rosary of the Blessed Virgin Mary, we may imitate what they contain and obtain what they promised. Through the

same Christ, our Lord.

Amen.

Litany of The Blessed Virgin Mary

Leader Lord, have mercy on us.
All Lord, have mercy on us.

Leader Christ, have mercy on us. All Christ, have mercy on us.

Leader Lord, have mercy on us. All Lord, have mercy on us.

Leader Christ, hear us. All Christ, hear us.

Leader Christ, graciously hear us.
All Christ, gracioiusly hear us.

Leader God, the father of heaven All Have mercy on us.

Leader God, the Son, Redeemer of the world

A11 Have mercy on us.

Leader God, the Holy Spirit. All Have mercy on us.

Leader Holy Trinity, One God **A11** Have mercy on us.

Leader Holy Mary Pray for us. All

Leader Holy Mother of God

All Pray for us.

Leader Holy Virgin of Virgins

All Pray for us.

Mother of Christ Leader Pray for us. A11

Leader Mother of Divine Grace

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Pure

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Chaste

Pray for us. A11

Mother Inviolate Leader A11

Pray for us.

Leader Mother Undefiled

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Amiable

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother most Admirable

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of Good Counsel

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of our Creator

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of our Saviour

All Pray for us.

Leader Mother of the Church

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Prudent

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Venerable

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Renowned

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most Powerful

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most merciful

All Pray for us.

Leader Virgin most faithful

All Pray for us.

Leader Mirror of Justice

All Pray for us.

Leader Seat of Wisdom

All Pray for us.

Leader Cause of our Joy

All Pray for us.

Leader Spiritual Vessel

All Pray for us.

Leader Vessel of Honour

All Pray for us.

Leader Singular Vessel of Devotion

All Pray for us.

Leader Mystical Rose

All Pray for us.

Leader Tower of David

All Pray for us.

Leader Tower of Ivory

All Pray for us.

Leader House of Gold All Pray for us.

Leader Ark of the Covenant

All Pray for us.

Leader Gate of Heaven All Pray for us.

Leader Morning Star All Pray for us.

Leader Health of the Sick

All Pray for us.

Leader Refuge of Sinners

All Pray for us.

Leader Comforter of the Afflicted

All Pray for us.

Leader Help of Christians

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Angels All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Patriachs

All Pray for us.

Leaer Queen of Prophets

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Apostles

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Martyrs

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Confessors

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Virgins

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of all Saints

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen Conceived without Original Sin

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen Assumed into Heaven

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of the Most Holy Rosary

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of the Family

All Pray for us.

Leader Queen of Peace

All Pray for us.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

All Spare us, O Lord.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

All Graciously hear us, O Lord.

Leader Lamb of God, you take away the sins of the world.

All Have mercy on us.

Leader Pray for us, O Holy Mother of God

All That we may be made worthy of the promises of

Christ.

Leader Let us pray.

All
Grant that we your servants, Lord, may enjoy unfailing health of mind and body, and through the prayers of the ever blessed Virgin Mary in her glory, free us from our sorrows in this world and give us eternal happiness in the next. Through Christ our Lord.

Amen.

Other closing prayers may be recited here - see <u>Section 6 "Other Closing Prayers"</u>.

Prayer for the Pope's Intentions

Leader O Mother of the Redeemer, we humbly pray that you grant the Holy Father's worthy intentions while bestowing upon him all the graces and blessings reserved for him by God the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit.

All Our Father, Who art in Heaven, hallowed by Thy name;

Thy Kingdom come;

Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.

Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us; and lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil. Amen.

Hail Mary, full of grace!
The Lord is with Thee.
Blessed art Thou among women
And Blessed is the fruit of Thy womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God
Pray for us sinners now
and at the hour of our death. Amen.

Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, as it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

Prayer to St. Michael The Archangel

All
St. Michael the Archangel,
defend us in battle.
Be our safeguard against the wickedness and snares
of the Devil.
May God rebuke him, we humbly pray,
and do thou,
O Prince of the heavenly hosts,
by the power of God,
cast into hell Satan,
and all the evil spirits,
who prowl about the world

seeking the ruin of souls.

Closing Hymn

All Suitable hymn may be sung – see <u>Section 7</u> "Hymns".

Sign of the Cross

All In the name of the Father, ♣and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen.

5 INTENTIONS FOR EACH DECADE

Leader Choose one intention for each decade:

- 1. Almighty Father, we pray for the intention of Our Lady, for your Divine will to be done on earth as it is in Heaven. We also pray for the intentions of the Holy Father.
- 2. We pray for the Church, for the Cardinals, the bishops, the priests, religious and for the laity.
- 3. We pray for the needs of the Church, for vocations to the religious life and to the Priesthood. We pray for the faithfulness and holiness of priests, for the conversion of sinners, for the dying, and for all the dead.
- 4. We pray for the poor souls in Purgatory, specially for the ones in our families and for all the faithful departed and for all the lost

- souls.
- 5. We pray for ourselves, that you grant us peace in our hearts, our families and we pray for peace in the whole world.
- 6. Lord, send your Holy Spirit to renew the face of the earth, to destroy evil and darkness, sin and death, immorality, corruption, violence, hatred and impurity.
- 7. We pray for the poor and the needy, for the victims of famine, war, natural disasters, divorce, abortion, or family problems. We also pray for those who suffer from unemployment, depression, racism, drugs, alcohol, vices, homosexuality, sexual abuse or other problems.
- 8. We pray for the leaders of our nations, for all the people in government to be guided by the Holy Spirit.
- 9. We pray for the sick, especially for the ones around us, for whom you want us to intercede. We also pray for those who don't have any one to pray for them.
- 10. We pray for ourselves. We ask you to give us healing in body, mind and soul.
- 11. We pray for peace and non-violence by decreasing the use of weapons by states and citizens.
- 12. We pray that educators may be credible witnesses, teaching fraternity rather than competition, and helping the youngest and most venerable of all.
- 13. I pray for ... (private intention).

Return to:

Joyful	1	<u>2</u>	<u>3</u>	<u>4</u>	<u>5</u>
Sorrowful	<u>1</u>	<u>2</u>	<u>3</u>	<u>4</u>	<u>5</u>
Glorious	1	<u>2</u>	<u>3</u>	<u>4</u>	<u>5</u>
Luminous	1	<u>2</u>	<u>3</u>	<u>4</u>	<u>5</u>

6 OTHER CLOSING PRAYERS

6.1 Prayer to Our Lady of Fatima

All Our Lady of Fatima, pray for our dear country,

Our Lady of Fatima, sanctify our Clergy,

Our Lady of Fatima, make our Catholics more fervent,

Our Lady of Fatima, guide and inspire those who govern us,

Our Lady of Fatima, cure the sick who confide in you,

Our Lady of Fatima, console the sorrowful who trust in you,

Our Lady of Fatima, help those who invoke your aid,

Our Lady of Fatima, deliver us from all dangers,

Our Lady of Fatima, help us to resist temptations,

Our Lady of Fatima, bless those who are dear to us,

Our Lady of Fatima, bring back to the right road our erring brothers and sisters,

Our Lady of Fatima, make our men true and fervent Christians,

Our Lady of Fatima, make our women pure and

holy,

Our Lady of Fatima, preserve us from the dangers of Communism,

Our Lady of Fatima, obtain for us pardon of our many sins,

Our Lady of Fatima, bring non-Catholics to the feet of your Son,

Our Lady of Fatima, obtain Peace for the world. Amen.

Leader Let us pray.
All O God of in

O God of infinite goodness and mercy, fill our hearts with a great confidence in Your most holy Mother, whom we invoke under the title of "our Lady of the Rosary", and grant us, by her most powerful intercession, all the graces, spiritual and temporal, which we need. Through Christ our Lord. Amen.

Return to Closing Prayers of:

<u>Joyful Mysteries</u>

<u>Sorrowful Mysteries</u>

<u>Glorious Mysteries</u>

Luminous Mysteries

6.2 The Memorare

All Remember, most gracious Virgin Mary, that never was it known, that anyone who fled to your protection, implored your help, or sought your intercession was left unaided. Inspired with this confidence, I fly to you, Virgin of virgins, my

Mother, to you I come, before you I stand, sinful and sorrowful. Mother of the Word Incarnate, despise not my petitions, but in your mercy, hear and answer me.

Amen.

Return to Closing Prayers of:

<u>Joyful Mysteries</u>

<u>Sorrowful Mysteries</u>

<u>Glorious Mysteries</u>

Luminous Mysteries

6.3 The Magnificat

All My soul glorifies the Lord,
My spirit rejoices in God my Saviour.
He looks on his servant in her lowliness;
Henceforth all generations will call me blessed.
The Almighty works marvels for me.
Holy his name!

His mercy is from age to age, on those who fear him.

He puts forth his arm in strength and scatters the proud hearted.

He casts the mighty from their thrones and raises the lowly.

He fills the starving with good things, sends the rich away empty.

He protects Israel, his servant, remembering his mercy, the mercy promised to our fathers, to Abraham and his sons for ever.

Glory be to the Father and to the Son and to the Holy Spirit, as it was in the beginning, is now, and ever shall be, world without end. Amen.

Return to Closing Prayers of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

6.4 Psalm 51: Miserere

All Have mercy on me, O God, in your kindness.

In your compassion blot out my offense.

O wash me more and more from my guilt and cleanse me from my sin.

My offenses truly I know them; my sin is always before me.

Against you, you alone, have I sinned; what is evil in your sight I have done.

That you may be justified when you give sentence and be without reproach when you judge.

O see, in guilt was I born, a sinner was I conceived. Indeed you love truth in the heart; then in the secret of my heart teach me wisdom.

O purify me, then I shall be clean; O wash me, I shall be whiter than snow.

Make me hear rejoicing and gladness, that the bones you have crushed may revive.

From my sins turn away your face and blot out all my guilt.

A pure heart create for me, O God, put a steadfast spirit within me.

Do not cast me away from your presence, nor deprive me of your Holy Spirit.

Give me again the joy of your help; with a spirit of fervour sustain me, that I may teach transgressors your ways and sinners may return to you.

O rescue me, God, my helper, and my tongue shall ring out your goodness.

O Lord, open my lips and my mouth shall declare your praise.

For in sacrifice you take no delight, burnt offering from me you would refuse, my sacrifice, a contrite spirit. A humbled, contrite heart you will not spurn. In your goodness, show favour to Zion: rebuild the walls of Jerusalem. Then you will be pleased with lawful sacrifice, holocausts offered on your altar. Amen.

Return to Closing Prayers of:

<u>Joyful Mysteries</u>

<u>Sorrowful Mysteries</u>

<u>Glorious Mysteries</u>

<u>Luminous Mysteries</u>

6.5 A Prayer For Family

All O dear Jesus, I humbly implore You to grant Your special graces to our family. May our home be the shrine of peace, purity, love, labour and faith.

I beg You, dear Jesus, to protect and bless all of us, absent and present, living and dead.

O Mary, loving Mother of Jesus, and our Mother, pray to Jesus for our family, for all the families of the world, to guard the cradle of the new born, the schools of the young and their vocations.

Blessed Saint Joseph, holy guardian of Jesus and Mary, assist us by your prayers in all the necessities of life. Ask of Jesus that special grace which He granted to you, to watch over our home at the pillow of the sick and the dying, so that with Mary and with you, heaven may find our family unbroken in the Sacred Heart of Jesus. Amen.

Return to Closing Prayers of:

<u>Joyful Mysteries</u>

<u>Sorrowful Mysteries</u>

<u>Glorious Mysteries</u>

Luminous Mysteries

6.6 Prayer for Vocations

All O Holy Spirit, Spirit of wisdom and divine love, impart Your knowledge, understanding, and counsel to youth that they may know the vocation wherein they can best serve God. Give them courage and strength to follow God's holy will. Guide their uncertain steps, strengthen their resolutions, shield their chastity, fashion their minds, conquer their

hearts, and lead them to the vineyards where they will labour in God's holy service. Amen.

Return to Closing Prayers of:

Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

6.7 To The Blessed Virgin

All My Queen, my Mother, I give myself entirely to you, and to show my devotion to you, I consecrate to you this day, my eyes, my ears, my mouth, my heart, my whole being without reserve. Wherefore good Mother as I am your own, keep me, guard me, as your property and possession. Amen. Return to Closing Prayers of:

Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

6.8 We Fly to Thy Patronage

All We fly to thy protection, O Holy Mother of God. Do not despise our petitions in our necessities, but deliver us always from all dangers, O Glorious and Blessed Virgin.

Amen.
Return to Closing Prayers of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

6.9 St. Francis of Assisi's "Prayer for Peace"

All
Lord, make me an instrument of your peace:
Where there is hatred, let me sow love;
Where there is offence, pardon;
Where there is discord, union;
Where there is doubt, faith;
Where there is despair, hope;
Where there is darkness, light;
Where there is sadness, joy;

O Divine Master, grant that I may not so much seek To be consoled, as to console; To be understood, as to understand; To be love, as to love.

For it is in giving that we receive, It is in pardoning that we are pardoned, It is in dying that we are born to Eternal Life. Amen.

Return to Closing Prayers of: <u>Joyful Mysteries</u>

Sorrowful Mysteries Glorious Mysteries Luminous Mysteries

7 HYMNS

7.1 Adore Te (Humbly We Adore Thee)

1 Adoro te, devote, Latens Deitas
Quae su his figuris vere latitus
Tibi se cor meum totum sublicit
Quia te contemplans totum deficit!

Godhead here in hiding, whom I adore Masked by these bare shadows, Shape and nothing more See, Lord, at thy service Low lies here a heart Lost, all lost in wonder at the God thou art.

Visus, tactus, gustus in te fallitur Sed additu solo tuto creditur Credo quidquid dixit Dei Filius Nil hoc verbo vertatis verius!

> Seeing, touching, Tasting are in thee deceived How says trusty hearing? That shall be believed What God's Son has told me,

Take for truth I do
Truth himself speaks truly
Or there's nothing true.
Return to Opening Prayer of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.2 All Over The World

- All over the world, God's spirit is moving
 All over the world, as the prophet said it would be
 All over the world there's a mighty revelation
 Of the glory of the Lord, as the water covers the sea
- 2 All over this Church...
- 3 In the body of Christ...
- 4 Deep down in my heart...
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries
 Sorrowful Mysteries
 Glorious Mysteries
 Luminous Mysteries

7.3 As The Dewy Shades Of Even

1 As the dewy shades of even

Gather over the balmy air Listen gentle, Queen of heaven Listen to my vesper prayer Holy Mother near me hover Free, my thoughts from ought defiled With thy wings of mercy cover Save from harm thy helpless child. Thine own sinless heart was broken Sorrow's sword had pierced its core Holy Mother, by that token Now thy pity I implore Queen of heaven, Guard and guide me Save my soul from dark despair In thy tender bosom hide me Take me Mother to thy care. Return to Opening Prayer of: Joyful Mysteries Sorrowful Mysteries Glorious Mysteries Luminous Mysteries

7.4 Ave Maria

2

As I kneel before you
As I bow my head in prayer
Take this day, make it yours
And fill me with your love.
Chorus:

Ave Maria! Gratia Plena!

Dominus Tecum, Benedicta tu!

2 All I have, I give you
Every dream and wish are yours
Mother of Christ, Mother of mine
Present them to my Lord.

As I kneel before you
And I see your smiling face
Every thought, every word
Is lost in your embrace.
Return to Opening Prayer of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.5 Ave Maria Of Fatima

1 It was to the shepherds,
That Our Lady spoke
With her words, in our souls,
A new bright light broke.
Chorus:

Ave, Ave, Ave, Maria. Ave, Ave, Ave, Maria.

- 2 From heaven she came.
 O Lady of Light!
 Sweet Mother of Jesus,
 A radiance so bright.
- With sweet words she asked,

For penance and prayer,
Oh, Sweet Virgin Mary,
Keep us in your care.
Return to Opening Prayer of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.6 Be Not Afraid

You shall cross the barren desert
But you shall not die of thirst.
You shall wander far in safety
Though you do not know the way.
You shall speak your words to foreign men
And they will understand.
You shall see the face of God and live.
Chorus:

Be not afraid, I go before you always, Come follow me, and I will give you rest.

- If you pass thru' raging waters in the sea You shall not drown.

 If you walk amid the burning flames, You shall not be harmed.

 If you stand before the pow'r of hell And death is at your side,

 Know that I am with you through it all.
- 3 Blessed are your poor

for the Kingdom shall be theirs.

Blest are you that weep and mourn,
for one day you shall laugh.

And if wicked men insult and hate you all because
of Me,

Blessed – blessed – are you!

Return to Opening Prayer of:

Joyful Mysteries

Sorrowful Mysteries

Glorious Mysteries

Luminous Mysteries

7.7 Come Holy Ghost

- Come, Holy Ghost, Creator Blest,
 And in our hearts take up Thy rest;
 Come with Thy grace and Heavenly aid,
 To fill the hearts which Thou hast made,
 To fill the hearts which Thou hast made.
- O Comforter, to thee we cry, thou heavenly gift of God Most High, Thou fount of life and fire of love, And sweet anointing from above, And sweet anointing from above.
- O Holy Ghost, through Thee alone,
 Know we the Father and the Son,
 Be this our never changing creed,
 That Thou dost from them both proceed,
 That Thou dost from them both proceed.
 Return to Opening Prayer of:

Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.8 Daily, Daily Sing To Mary

- Daily, daily sing to Mary
 Sing my soul her praises due
 All her glorious actions cherish
 With the heart's devotion true.
 Lost in wondering contemplation
 Be her majesty confessed
 Call her Mother, call her Virgin
 Happy Mother Virgin blest!
- 2 She is mighty to deliver
 Call her, trust her lovingly.
 When the tempest rages round you
 She will calm the troubled sea.
 Gifts of heaven she has given
 Noble lady to our race.
 She, the Queen who decks her subjects
 With the light of God's own grace!
- 3 Sing my tongue the Virgin's honours
 Who for us her Maker bore
 For the curse of old inflicted
 Peace and blessings to restore
 Sing in songs of praise unending
 Sing the world's majestic Queen
 Weary not nor faint in telling

All the gifts that earth has seen!
Return to Opening Prayer of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.9 Dear Lady of Fatima

- Dear Lady of Fatima,
 We come on bended knee
 To beg your intercession
 For peace and unity
 Dear Mary won't you show us
 The right and shining way?
 We pledge our love and offer you
 A Rosary each day.
- You promised at Fatima,
 Each time when you appeared
 To help us if we pray to you
 To banish war and fear,
 Dear Lady on first Saturday
 We ask your guiding hand
 For grace and guidance here on earth
 And protection for our land.
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries
 Sorrowful Mysteries
 Glorious Mysteries
 Luminous Mysteries

7.10 Glory And Praise To Our God

Chorus:

Glory and praise to our God Who alone gives light to our days Many are the blessings He bears to those who trust in His ways!

- We the daughters and sons of Him Who built the valleys and plains Praise the wonders our God has done In every heart that sings.
- 2 In His wisdom He strengthens us Like gold that's tested in fire Though the power of sin prevails Our God is there to save.
- Our God is waiting to save
 Always ready to seek the lost
 To answer those who pray.
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries
 Sorrowful Mysteries
 Glorious Mysteries
 Luminous Mysteries

7.11 Hail Heavenly Queen

Hail heavenly Queen
Hail, shining ocean Star
O be our guide
Diffuse thy beams afar,
Hail, Mother of God
Above all virgins blessed,
Hail, happy gate
Of heaven's eternal rest
Chorus:

Hail heavenly Queen O, be our guide To endless joys unseen O, be our guide To endless joys unseen! 2 Hail, full of grace With Gabriel we repeat Thee, Queen of heaven From him we learn to greet Then give us peace Which heaven alone can give And, dead through Eve Through Mary let us live. Return to Opening Prayer of: Joyful Mysteries Sorrowful Mysteries Glorious Mysteries

Hail, shining ocean Star

Luminous Mysteries

7.12 Hail, Queen of Heaven

Hail Queen of Heaven, 1 The Ocean Star Guide of the wanderer here below Thrown on life's surge, We claim thy care Save us from peril and from woe Mother of Christ, Star of the sea Pray for wanderer, pray for me. 2 O gentle, chaste and spotless Maid We sinners make our prayers through thee; Remind thy Son that He has paid The price of our iniquity Virgin most pure, Star of the sea Pray for the sinner, pray for me. Return to Opening Prayer of: Joyful Mysteries Sorrowful Mysteries Glorious Mysteries Luminous Mysteries

7.13 Holy Queen, We Bend Before Thee

1 Holy Queen, we bend before thee, Queen of purity divine, Make us love thee, we implore thee, Make us truly to be thine. Chorus:

Teach, O teach us, holy mother, How to conquer every sin; How to love and help each other, How the prize of life to win.

- 2 Thou to whom a child was given.
 Greater than the sons of men,
 Coming down from highest heaven,
 To create the world again.
- O by that almighty Maker,
 Whom thyself a virgin bore!
 O by thy supreme Creator,
 Link'd with thee for evermore!
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries
 Sorrowful Mysteries
 Glorious Mysteries
 Luminous Mysteries

7.14 How Great Thou Art

O Lord, my God, when I in awesome wonder, consider all the works thy hands have made; I see the stars, I hear the rolling thunder, thy power throughout the universe displayed. Chorus:

Then sings my soul, my Saviour God, to Thee: How great thou art! How great thou art! Then sings my soul, my Saviour God, to Thee: How great thou art! How great thou art!

- And when I think that God, His Son not sparing, sent Him to die I scarce can take it in; that on the cross, my burden gladly bearing, he bled and died, to take away my sin.
- When burdens press and seem beyond endurance, bowed down with grief, to Him I lift my face; and then in love He brings my sweet assurance: "My child! For thee sufficient is My grace."
- When Christ shall come with shouts of acclamation, and take me home what joy shall fill my heart!
 Then I shall bow with humble adoration, and there proclaim, My God how great Thou art!
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries
 Sorrowful Mysteries
 Glorious Mysteries

7.15 I Hear The Bells

I hear the bells
Of Mary's Ave ringing
Joy to my heart,
Like angels' voices singing
Calling to prayer,
With echoes from afar
Ave Mari.....Ave Maria!

Luminous Mysteries

- O Gabriel, sent down from Heaven's bright glory
 To tell to all, this true and wondrous story
 I join with thee,
 To praise God's brightest star Ave Mari.....Ave Maria!
- O Queen assumed,
 Star-crowned in God's
 Celestial light
 May thy sweet name
 Be on my lips in death's dark night;
 Guide me to heaven,
 O radiant morning star
 Ave Mari.....Ave Maria!
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries
 Sorrowful Mysteries
 Glorious Mysteries
 Luminous Mysteries

7.16 I'll Sing A Hymn To Mary

1 I'll sing a hymn to Mary
The Mother of my God
The Virgin of all virgins
Of David's royal blood
O teach me, Holy Mary
A loving song to frame
When wicked men blaspheme thee

To love and bless thy name.

O Lily of the valley
O Mystic Rose, what tree
Or flower, e'en the fairest
Is half so fair as thee?
O let me, though so lowly
Recite my Mother's fame
When wicked men blaspheme thee
I'll love and bless thy name.
Return to Opening Prayer of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.17 Lord Jesus We Enthrone You

Lord Jesus we enthrone you.

We proclaim you our King,
Standing here in the midst of us,
We raise you up with our praise.
And as we worship build a throne (x3)
Come Lord Jesus and take your place.
Return to Opening Prayer of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.18 Macula Non Est In Te

Daughter of the mighty Father Stainless maiden Queen of May Angle forms around thee gather Macula non est in te.

Chorus:

Macula non est in te Macula non est in te

- 2 Mother of the Son and Saviour Of the truth, the life, the way Guide our footsteps, calm our passions Macula non est in te.
- 3 Virgin spouse of Holy Spirit
 Listen to our earnest prayer
 Grant we may thy love inherit
 Macula non est in te.
- 4 Brightest star in heaven's glory
 Let thy splendour light our way
 Guide and help us, love and bless us
 Macula non est in te.
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries
 Sorrowful Mysteries
 Glorious Mysteries
 Luminous Mysteries

7.19 Mary Dearest Mother

1 Mary, dearest Mother
From thy heavenly height
Look on us, thy children
Lost in earth's dark night.
Chorus:

O we pray thee, Mary
Fondly we entreat
Guide us to our sweet Saviour
Leave us at His feet
Mary shield us from danger
Keep our souls from sin
Help thine exile children
Heaven at last to win.

2 Mother of our Saviour
Hear our pleading prayer
Take us, 'neath thy mantle
Hide, O hide us there.
Return to Opening Prayer of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.20 Mary Immaculate, Star Of The Morning

Mary Immaculate, Star of the morning
Chosen before the creation began
Destined to bring through
The light of your dawning
Conquest of Satan and rescue to man.
Chorus:

Bend from your throne
At the voice of our crying
Look to this earth
Where your footsteps have trod
Stretch out your arms
to us living and dying
Mary Immaculate, Mother of God.

We sinners honour your sinless perfection
Fallen and weak, for God's mercy we plead
Grant us the shield
of your mighty Protection
Measure your aid
by the depth of our need.
Return to Opening Prayer of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.21 Mary Is My Mother Too

1 The angel Gabriel
Announced to Mary,
She would be God's Mother,
You see,
And God was conceived
By the Holy Spirit,
And born of the Virgin Mary.
Chorus:

Hail Mary, Mother of God,

Lady in blue, I love you. Hail Mary, Mother of God, Mary is my Mother too. 2 Each day I'll say a little prayer To Mary, Everywhere, her medal I'll wear, Her Son on the cross. Who is Christ, our Brother Said, "Behold thy Mother" Return to Opening Prayer of: Joyful Mysteries Sorrowful Mysteries **Glorious Mysteries** Luminous Mysteries

7.22 Mary Is Our Queen

Mary is our queen, O Sing to her,
Mary is our mother, trust in her.
Mary is the star that shines at night.
Guiding us to Jesus, our true light.
Mary is the creature of our race.
Whom the Holy Spirit filled with grace.
To become the mother of our Lord.
The God whom she adored.
Refrain:

Ave, Ave, Ave, Maria! Ave, Ave, Ave, Maria! Return to Opening Prayer of: Joyful Mysteries Sorrowful Mysteries Glorious Mysteries Luminous Mysteries

7.23 Mary's Song

Chorus:

My soul praises God my Lord, And my heart exults in Him For He looks upon my life, And He loves its lowliness.

- Sing to God a song of love,
 Sing to Yahweh all the earth
 Sing a song to the Lord our God,
 And bless His holy name.
- 2 Yahweh made the earth and heavens, And with Him is splendour and might Let us pay tribute to Him, And bless His holy name.
- Let the earth and skies proclaim,
 Let the fields and seas shout for joy
 Let all men look to the Lord our God,
 And bless His holy name.
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries
 Sorrowful Mysteries
 Glorious Mysteries
 Luminous Mysteries

7.24 Mother Dear, O Pray For Me

Mother dear, O pray for me
Whilst far from heaven and thee
I wander in a fragile bark
O'er life's tempestuous sea
O Virgin Mother, from thy throne
So bright in bliss above
Protect thy child and cheer my path
With thy sweet smile of love.
Chorus:

And never cease thy care Till in heaven eternally Thy love and bliss I share. 2 Mother dear, O pray for me Should pleasure's siren lay E'er tempt thy child to wander far From virtue's path away Or sorrow's gloom upon me fall And darken all below Then, Mary, aid thy weeping child Thyself a mother show. Return to Opening Prayer of: Joyful Mysteries Sorrowful Mysteries Glorious Mysteries Luminous Mysteries

Mother dear, remember me

7.25 Mother Dearest, Mother Fairest

Mother dearest, Mother fairest, help of all who call on thee, Virgin purest, brightest, rarest, help us, help, we cry to thee. Chorus:

Mary, help us, help we pray; Mary, help us, help we pray; help us in all care and sorrow; Mary, help us, help we pray.

- 2 Lady, help in pain and sorrow, soothe those rack'd on bed of pain, may the golden light of morrow, bring them health and joy again.
- Lady, help the absent loved ones, how we miss their presence here, may the hand of thy protection, guard and guide them far and near.

 Return to Opening Prayer of:

 Joyful Mysteries

 Sorrowful Mysteries

 Glorious Mysteries

 Luminous Mysteries

7.26 O Come To The Throne Of Grace

O come to the throne of grace!
O come to the heart most pure!
To Mary our hope of life.
In whom salvation is sure.
Chorus:

O Queen of the Rosary, hail! Immaculate Mother of Grace! O pray for us, help us, today. Thou hope of the human race.

- 2 Immaculate heart, we kneel!
 To consecrate all to thee,
 The present, its pain and joy,
 The future, all it may be.
- 3 The rosary, white and gold,

We take from thy virgin hand; A pledge of the power of God, To heal and strengthen our land. Return to Opening Prayer of: Joyful Mysteries Sorrowful Mysteries Glorious Mysteries Luminous Mysteries

7.27 O Mother Blest, Whom God Bestows

O Mother blest, whom God bestows
On sinner and on just
What joy, what hope thou givest those
Who in thy mercy trust.
Chorus:

Most holy Mary, at thy feet Thy children bend a suppliant knee Dear Mother of my God Do thou remember me!

2 Remember, Mary, Virgin fair
It never yet was told
That he who humbly sought thy care
Departed unconsoled.
Return to Opening Prayer of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.28 O Purest Of Creatures

O Purest of creatures! Sweet Mother, sweet Maid; The one spotless womb wherein Jesus was laid.

Dark night hath come down on us, Mother, and we, look out for thy shining, sweet star of the sea. Chorus:

Ave, Ave, Ave Maria! Ave, Ave, Ave Maria!

2 Deep night hath come down on this rough-spoken world.

And the banners of darkness are boldly unfurled; And the tempest-tossed Church all her eyes are on thee.

They look to thy shining, sweet star of the sea.

- 3 He gazed on thy soul, it was spotless and fair, For the empire of sin had never been there; None ever had owned thee, dear Mother, but He, And He blessed thy clear shining, sweet star of the sea.
- Earth gave Him one lodging; 'twas deep in thy breast,

And God found a home where the sinner finds rest; His home and his hiding place, both were in thee, He was won by thy shining, sweet star of the sea.

Return to Opening Prayer of:

Joyful Mysteries Sorrowful Mysteries Glorious Mysteries

Luminous Mysteries

7.29 O Queen, Yes, We Call You

Chorus:

O Queen, yes, we call you, We belong to you Our Queen, our Queen Be to us the Mother who hears all our prayers Who pardons and consoles us Our Queen, our Queen.

- You are our own dear Mother 1 Take then our humble prayers Offer them to your Jesus From your children so dear.
- O guard us Virgin purest 2 Of all hearts the most mild Keep our hearts strong yet supple And our souls undefiled.
- 3 Tell to all those who suffer Or pain in any way How burdened are the hopeless Now free are those who hope.
- 4 At the day's end we're weary Our strength begins to face Make then our hearts more generous With a love purer made. Return to Opening Prayer of:

Joyful Mysteries

Sorrowful Mysteries Glorious Mysteries Luminous Mysteries

7.30 On This Day, O Beautiful Mother

Chorus:

On this day, O beautiful Mother, On this day we give thee our love, Near thee, Madonna, fondly we hover, Trusting thy gentle care to prove.

- On this day we ask to share,
 Dearest Mother, thy sweet care,
 Aid us ere our feet astray,
 Wander from thy guiding way.
- Queen of Angels, deign to hear, Lisping children's humble prayer, Young hearts gain, O Virgin pure, Sweetly to thyself allure. Return to Opening Prayer of: Joyful Mysteries Sorrowful Mysteries Glorious Mysteries Luminous Mysteries

7.31 Salve Regina

Salve, Regina,

Mary we greet thee.

Mater misericordiae

Mother and Queen all merciful.

Vita dulcedo et spec nostra, salve

Our life, our sweetness and our hope, we hail thee.

Ad te clamamus, exsules, filii Hevae

To thee, we exiles, children of Eve, lift our crying.

Ad te suspiramus, gementes et flentes, in hac lacrimarum valle

To thee we send our sighs, as mourning and weeping, we pass through this vile of sorrow.

Eia ergo, Advocada nostra, illos tuos misericordes oculos, ad nos converte,

Haste then, we pray, O our intercessor.

Illos tuos misercordes oculos, ad nos converte.

Look with pity, with eyes of love, compassionate, upon us sinners.

Et lesum benedictum fructum ventris tui, nobis post hoc exsilium ostende

And after, when this earthly exile shall be ended, show us thy womb's most blessed fruit, thy Jesus.

O Clemens, O Pia, O Dulcis Virgo Maria.

O Clement, O Loving, O most sweet Virgin Mary. Return to Opening Prayer of:

Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.32 She Will Show Us The Promised One

1 At Nazareth she heard the voice
Of Gabriel to say: "Oh Mary, you are full of grace,
The Lord's with you today!'
Chorus:

She will show us the Promised One, She will show us the Promised One; O Mother of Jesus, be so kind As to show us the Promised One.

- 2 At Bethlehem she bore her Son And gave the world a King, Yet poor and humble was that place Where angel hosts did sing.
- At Cana when the wine ran out
 He saw her troubled face,
 And Jesus did a wondrous thing,
 His kindnesss filled that place.
- 4 At Golgotha she felt the pain
 And cross she saw him bear;
 They took his broken body down;
 Her arms received him there.
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries

Sorrowful Mysteries Glorious Mysteries Luminous Mysteries

7.33 Spirit Of God

Spirit of God in the clear running water Blowing to greatness the trees on the hill. Spirit of God in the finger of morning, Fill the earth, bring it to birth and blow where you will. Chorus:

Blow, blow, blow till I be But breath of the Spirit blowing in me.

- Down in the meadow the willows are moaning, sleep in the pasture land cannot lie still. Spirit of God, creation is groaning, fill the earth, bring it to birth and blow where You will.
- Spirit of God, everyone's heart is lonely,
 Watching and waiting and hungry until,
 Spirit of God, man long that You only
 Fill the earth, bring it to birth
 And blow where You will.
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries
 Sorrowful Mysteries
 Glorious Mysteries
 Luminous Mysteries

7.34 Sweet Heart of Jesus! Fount of Love and Mercy

Sweet heart of Jesus! Fount of Love and Mercy, Today we come Thy blessings to implore; O touch our hearts so cold and so ungrateful, And make them, Lord, Thine own for evermore. Chorus:

Sweet heart of Jesus! We implore; Oh! make us love Thee more and more.

- 2 Sweet heart of Jesus! Make us know and love Thee, Unfold to us the treasures of Thy grace, That so our hearts, from things of earth uplifted, May long alone to gaze upon Thy Face.
- 3 Sweet heart of Jesus! Make us pure and gentle,
 And teach us how to do Thy blessed will;
 To follow close thje print of Thy dear footsteps,
 And when we fall sweet heart, oh love us still.
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries
 Sorrowful Mysteries
 Glorious Mysteries
 Luminous Mysteries

7.35 Trinity Song

- 1 Father in my life I see
 You are God who walks with me
 You hold my life in your hand
 Close beside You, I will stand
 I give all my life to You
 Help me Father to be true.
- 2 Jesus in my life I see
 You are God who walks with me
 You hold my life in your hand
 Close beside You, I will stand
 I give all my life to You
 Help me Jesus to be true.
- 3 Spirit in my life I see
 You are God who walks with me
 You hold my life in your hand
 Close beside you, I will stand
 I give all my life to You
 Help me Spirit to be true.
 Return to Opening Prayer of:
 Joyful Mysteries
 Sorrowful Mysteries
 Glorious Mysteries
 Luminous Mysteries

7.36 Virgin, Full Of Grace

Virgin, full of grace,Purest of our race,Hear, your children, O Mary!Maiden of gladness,

Banish our sadness: Pray for us, O pray for us, O Mary!

2 Mary, plead for us,
Intercede for us;
Hope of sinners, O Mary!
You are the portal,
to life immortal:
Pray for us, O pray for us, O Mary!

Queen of saints above,
Wondrous in your love
Rise to shield us, O Mary!
Show us, O Mother,
Jesus, Our Brother:
Pray for us, O pray for us, O Mary!

4 Star of ocean bright
Splendour in the night,
Guide us homeward, O Mary!
Help, we implore you,
Children before you:
Pray for us, O pray for us, O Mary!
Return to Opening Prayer of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

7.37 What A Friend We Have In Jesus

1 What a friend we have in Jesus, All our sins and griefs to bear;

What a priviledge to carry Ev'rything to God in pray'r. Oh, what peace we often forfeit, Oh, what needless pain we bear All because we do not carry Ev'rything to God in pray'r. Have we trials and temptations? Is there trouble anywhere? We should never be discouraged, Take it to the Lord in pray'r. Can we find a friend so faithful. Who will all our sorrows share? Jesus knows our ev'ry weakness Take it to the Lord in pray'r. Are we weak and heavy laden, Cumbered with a load of care? Precious Saviour still our refuge, Take it to the Lord in pray'r. Do thy friends despise, forsake thee?

Thou will find a solace there.
Return to Opening Prayer of:
Joyful Mysteries
Sorrowful Mysteries
Glorious Mysteries
Luminous Mysteries

Take it to the Lord in pray'r.

In His arms He'll take and shield thee.

2

3